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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 9th April 2011
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison

Attendees

Bill Clements, Stephen Kennedy, Patricia Gibson, David Leonard, John Patton, Paul Kirk, Ken Tweedie, Jeanette Morton
Apologies
Jane Smith, Ronnie Kennedy, Bill Caughey, Alan Hunter, Mark Sefton
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted.

Correspondence
An email was received from Richard Whiteside from Poyntzpass Silver enquiring as to whether certificates would be issued for the recent Spring Festival contest. It was noted at the meeting that certificates have not been issued in recent years.
A letter was received from Morris Cameron from 1st Old Boys Silver notifying the BBL of their new delegates – Morris Cameron, Alan Hunter and Ronnie White.
An informal approach has been made from the Ulster Folk and Transport Museum regarding a possible Brass Band weekend in June 2011. They will be in contact again soon.
Bereavement
It was with sadness that the meeting learned of the death of Ruby Caughey, sister of BBL President Bill Caughey.

Treasurer’s Report

KT advised that the balance at bank on 25th March was £5279.38 with Investment Portfolio balance of £2051.82. 

Ken advised that a cheque for £505 had just been issued for insurance but that NIBA and FBL would be invoiced for £168 each to cover their share. A cheque was also issued for £332.73 for EBBA fees and £500 for Band of The Year. 

AD to meet with Des Lowry to get sign-off of new accounts from last year.

Solos & Quartets 2011
A very successful day!
Discussion were had regarding the day’s proceedings and suggestions were made regarding moving the Junior Band and Ensembles sections to lunchtime so that children don’t have such a long day. Also the possible addition of a younger Junior Band section. These suggestions will be discussed in depth at a later date.

Total profit for the day was £517.

Spring Festival
A very successful contest which ran very smoothly. Thanks to Bill Caughey for looking after adjudicator Colin Hardy. Thanks to Tommy Barr, the members of Vintage Brass and the North West Festival for their contribution on the day both financially and in their assistance with running of the contest.
AD noted that no music was repeated this year and indeed that only 2 pieces played this year appeared on last year’s programme.

Band of the Year
The meeting discussed whether there should be 1 or more prizes and also discussed the method of awarding points. Bill Clements proposed that where Junior Bands are concerned, only Solos & Quartets results will count towards Band of the Year. This was seconded by Stephen Kennedy. i.e. At the Spring Festival and NIBA Championships only Senior Band results will count towards Band of the Year.
This clarification will be posted on the BBL website and will also be communicated to band secretaries.

QUB Contest
The meeting was informed that the Whitla Hall is booked for Saturday 26th November.

AD to discuss the contest further with Prof. Michael Alcorn and report to the BBL May Meeting.

Some reservations were expressed regarding the proposed format last year whereby bands played in mixed section order and discussions ensued. The issue was left until the next meeting where the results of the discussion with Prof. Alcorn will be available.

UKBBA
AD reported on the proposed UK Brass Band Alliance. The formation of this new body is now open for consultation to anyone interested in brass bands. An open meeting will be held on 2nd July in Birmingham. Everyone is also invited to participate in the working group meeting in Blackpool in May.

An informational article was distributed to delegates present. The article is also available on 4BarsRest. 

Bands are encouraged to discuss and provide feedback before the May meeting. 

Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on Saturday 7th May at 3pm in Laganvale Bandroom.
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